
PhUS Council Minutes
March 22, 2021

12:00 PM

Attendance:

President Parsa Amin P 1st Year Rep Isabella Woroshelo P
VP Internal Jeremy Bulatao P 1st Year GC Marcus Wong P
VP External Kevin Kang P 1st Year GC Aman Sara P
VP Academic Giordano Bua P 2nd Year Rep Sunny Singh P
AVP Academic Lilyan Jia A 2nd Year GC Aamir Ladak P
VP Finance Jessica Jiang P 2nd Year GC Christina Jeon R
VP Social Radha Gupta P 3rd Year Rep Lillian Chen P
AVP Social Felisha Teja P 3rd Year GC Gabe Mason P
VP Communications Marcus Lo P 3rd Year GC Lisa Gao P
Secretary Vanessa Cheng P 4th Year Rep Elisa Colasurdo R
Senator Nick Pang A 4th Year Rep Kathleen Lau P
Sports Rep Chris Xi P 2021 Grad Reps (4th Year) Dane Chapman

Gina Sangha
A
A

Sponsorship Coordinator Grace Li P Faculty Sandra Jarvis-Selinger A

2022 Grad Reps (3rd Year) Celine Jeon
Ayah Kapani

R
R

Faculty Kerry Wilbur P

Faculty Jennifer Chatterton A Faculty Marion Pearson P

Faculty Emma Riek P Faculty Ginette Vallee A

P (present) | A (absent) | R (regrets) | L (late)

Guests: Lauren Siemers (PY3), Lillian Cao

Meeting called to order at 12:01 PM

Approval of Minutes

Moved: Chris; Seconded: Bella

Standing Business:

Motioned: Be it resolved that the Pharmacy Undergraduate Society approves the TCF Application by Lillian
Cao for a total of $52.50

Moved: Jeremy; Seconded: Parsa
Approved: 20; Objections: 0; Abstained: 0



Discussions:

1. VP Internal
a. Re: TCF Application by Lillian Cao

i. As previously discussed, the following application is to reimburse the ticket price for
Together: Canada’s Hospital Pharmacy Conference, a weeklong virtual conference
regarding pharmacy leadership, clinical practice, and pharmacy management

ii. Currently requesting $52.50 for the ticket price

2. VP Academic
a. Delayed IA mini-assessment grades released

i. PY3s only have results from 2 of the 5 mini-assessment grades from IA
ii. Students require their grades before their last mini-assessment to see what the stakes

are, and so that they can learn from past mistakes
iii. Students have been told that grades are hopefully going to be in by Friday but no

guarantees have been made
iv. Faculty has stated that students who are at risk of failing IA are generally contacted

midway through the term to discuss their standing and to make adjustments
v. Grades will be aimed for release prior to the last mini-assessment (MA) on March 30



Round Table:

Faculty - Senate upheld motion to restrict use of Proctorio and Pharm is taking measures to
comply by removing Proctorio for EOBs & ICE exams. Assessments that are taking
place soon after the motion has passed (e.g PY1 DERM/MSK EOB) will continue to
use Proctorio for the time being.
- Faculty is currently trying to determine how to administer exams for Med Man

and non-Med Man courses. They are currently debating between simulated live
invigilation (e.g via Zoom) and/or open-book cases to be worked on

- Adjusting for Proctorio will be more challenging for CFA students, who will
require that a CFA invigilator be scheduled for monitoring. CFA invigilators will
likely be more in demand given the removal of Proctorio in other faculties.

- Course scheduling for Winter 2021-2022: Currently unsure if we will have all rooms
at 100% availability and if students are comfortable with coming, but AMS requires
room booking information by March 31.
- Current plan is to have large courses in the main hall (PHRM 1101) “live

streamed” so that students can interact with the prof while viewing lecture
remotely

- Hesitant to suddenly jump back into in-class lecture and currently debating a
“mixed” format e.g 4 hours live in building and the rest asynchronously

- BPSc students will be sharing the space with us but Pharm building is currently
building a lecture hall for them

- Students should have confirmation by the time they register for courses (July)
President - PhUS Exec elections are live until March 26, 2021 (Friday) at 11:59 PM

- Parsa, Giordano, and Jessica are currently working on addressing wage parity in
regards to Pharmacy students administering COVID vaccines with VCH
- Students who are injections-certified (PY3, 4) are encouraged to apply. Updated

wage will be determined once contracts are signed
- Non-injections certified students can still apply to be screeners, etc
- Please email advocacy@ubcphus.org with any questions and visit VCH Pharmacy

Student Immunizer Recruitment Document for more information!
Secretary - NTR
VP External - PAM has 1 more live event to go (Geriatric Pharmacy Talk) on March 26 at 6-7 PM!
VP Internal - NTR
VP Academic - Pipeline Minutes (not approved yet)
VP Social - NTR
VP Sponsorship - NTR
VP Finance - NTR
Communications - NTR
Senate
Sports Rep - HIVE giveaway winners contacted
Grad Rep 2021

mailto:advocacy@ubcphus.org
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1f5BIvfXJTtbLq3EXMnT0qhVDx1u-h98szdFNKwrhzDA/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1f5BIvfXJTtbLq3EXMnT0qhVDx1u-h98szdFNKwrhzDA/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1XGxnM4cECGCNRRSPa07-GSYAM7piecsErCRnorBE2r0/edit


Grad Rep 2022
1st Year Rep - NTR
2nd Year Rep - NTR
3rd Year Rep - NTR
4th Year Rep - PEBC won’t be uploading a recorded info session about the PEBC, but there’s a

webinar for Waterloo students that UBC students have been invited to attend.
- Award survey is due this Friday on March 26, and following up on contacting PEBC

reps about concern for confirmation of physical application.
- Waiting on student services to get back to Year Rep and Yearbook about a class list

Meeting Adjourned: 12:43 PM
Moved: Jeremy; Seconded: Kevin
Be it resolved that PhUS council adjourns the meeting.


